

1200 G Street, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20005 P: +1 202-628-6380 W: www.atis.org

February 29, 2016

Via Email

Marlene H. Dortch Secretary Federal Communications Commission 445 12th Street, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20554

Re: Ex Parte -- WT Docket No. 13-5, CC Docket No. 95-155

Dear Ms. Dortch:

On February 25, 2016, representatives from the Alliance for Telecommunications Industry Solutions (ATIS) Systems SMS/800 Number Administration Committee (SNAC) met via telephone with representatives of the Commission's Wireline Competition Bureau.

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss issues previously raised by ATIS SNAC including SNAC's recommendation that the Commission permit the direct transfer between users of Toll Free numbers under certain limited circumstances, the need to accommodate geographic routing of Toll Free numbers during the PSTN transition, and issues related to the hoarding and warehousing of Toll Free resources.

In attendance were the following Wireline Competition Bureau representatives: Michelle Sclater, Attorney Advisor; Heather Hendrickson, Attorney Advisor; and Ann Stevens, Deputy Chief, Competition Policy Division. In attendance representing ATIS SNAC were: David Greenhaus (800 Response Information Services), SNAC Committee Co-Chair; Jon Durst (Verizon), SNAC Committee Co-Chair; Jackie Voss, Manager, ATIS Global Standards Development; and Thomas Goode, ATIS General Counsel.

A copy of this letter is being submitted on the record of the above-referenced dockets. If there are any questions, please contact the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Thomas Goode

ATIS General Counsel

cc: Ann Stevens, Deputy Chief, Competition Policy Division

Michelle Sclater, Attorney Advisor, Wireline Competition Bureau Heather Hendrickson, Attorney Advisor, Wireline Competition Bureau